
 

  

Organizing the perfect Christmas 
party 
 
 
Although we are not party planners, we hope that the following advice will assist 
you in organising a Christmas party that is both safe and fun for everyone. 
 
Having a Christmas party is a great way to reward employees for a year of hard 
work and dedication and also to connect with your staff. It is still the employer's 
responsibility to ensure the safety of their employees, even if the event is not taking 
place at the office or during regular work hours. This includes taking preventative 
measures against sexual harassment, bullying, and other forms of harmful conduct. 
 
It's important for employers to set the tone for appropriate party conduct before 
the festivities begin. Oftentimes, organisations will have codes of conduct or 
regulations in place to help direct staff in what constitutes acceptable conduct, 
and it is the responsibility of management to remind staff of these. 
 
It is the responsibility of the employer to ensure that the location of the party is 
suitable and that adequate precautions may be taken to ensure the safety of all 
guests. Transport choices, enough facilities for worker welfare, and the absence of 
risks at the venue are all examples of what can fall under "safety concerns." In order 
to prevent any untoward incidents from occurring during the party, the company 
may designate someone in charge of the event to be there at all times. 
 
Inappropriate behaviour and threats to health and safety are two areas where 
alcohol use can have a significant role. Companies should take measures to 
promote responsible drinking. They could achieve this by providing adequate food 
and non-alcoholic beverages and setting a good example themselves. An alcohol 
consumption cutoff period should be considered by employers as well. 
 
When employees need to return to work the day after a party, it's especially 
important for employers to remind them of their responsibilities under the 
company's drugs and alcohol policy. 
 
Employers are not obligated to pay for employees' transportation home from the 
party, but they are responsible for ensuring that their employees have a safe way 
to get there and don't drink and drive. Companies can help their workers get home 
safely by informing them of public transportation options, helping them call for taxis 
before the event ends, or providing sober drivers. 
 
Poor behaviour at the Christmas party could reflect poorly on the company's brand 
and damage its reputation, so employers should take this event seriously. When 
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the company Christmas party is over, some staff members may choose to keep 
the festivities going. Remind them that what they do in the workplace reflects on 
the company, especially if they wear company uniforms or identification badges. 
The employer is obligated to investigate any allegations of inappropriate 
behaviour at the holiday party in a fair and honest manner. Depending on the 
severity, harassment during the party could constitute misconduct that the 
company must address. 
 
People's differences should also be respected at work. Not everyone wants to go 
to a Christmas party. Employers should make sure that everyone is invited, but they 
should also be respectful of those who don't want to join in. 
 
If you use these tips, you should be able to throw a safe and fun Christmas party 
for everyone. 

 

 


